

Office of the Mayor

155 S. Seward Street Juneau, Alaska 99801 PHONE: (907) 586-5240

FAX: (907) 586-5385 Beth.weldon@juneau.org

May 20, 2020

Mayor Ethan Berkowitz Assemblymembers Municipal Clerk Barbara Jones 632 W. Sixth Avenue Anchorage, AK 99501

Dear Mayor Berkowitz, Assemblymembers, and Municipal Clerk Jones:

The City and Borough of Juneau Assembly would like to thank the Municipality of Anchorage for its generous offer to partner with us for the conduct of our October 6, 2020 Regular Municipal Election. The Juneau Assembly, at its meeting on Monday, May 18, passed a motion to conduct this year's election as an Election By Mail in partnership with the Municipality of Anchorage with the use of your Election Center and staffing resources.

Anchorage Municipal Clerk Jones participated in our Assembly Human Resources Committee meeting on Monday night and credited the Mayor, Assembly and Election Team with making this generous offer of partnership. We are truly living in extraordinary times during this COVID-19 pandemic and we were glad to see Anchorage's election was a success even in the face of the pandemic. We appreciate the ability to partner with our northern neighbors to conduct an equally successful Vote By Mail election for the City and Borough of Juneau.

As we have heard many times during this pandemic, we are all in this together and we very much appreciate your offer to assist our election efforts this fall.

Sincerely,

Beth A. Weldon

Sithameld.

Mayor